
MASSES & SERVICES 
  

Saturday Anticipated Mass: 5pm  
Sunday Masses: 9am, 11am, 5pm  
 

Mon – Fri Masses: 8am 
Thurs OLPH Novena: Following 
8am Mass 

Sat & Holidays: 9am Mass 
Sat Adoration: 9:30am – 10am 
 

Reconciliation  
Sat 4pm – 4:45pm  
Or by Appointment:  
Call 604-224-4344 
 

OFFICE HOURS  
Monday-Thursday 9:30am-4pm 
Friday 9:30am – 1:30pm 
 

CLERGY & STAFF 
Pastor  
Fr. Babu Mathew, CSsR  
Associate Pastor 
Fr Alfredo Medina Ramos, CSsR 
 

Office Manager  
Virginia Fong  
Pastoral Coordinator  
Bertilla Watanabe, MA PS  
Bookkeeper  
Corinna Siy 
 

OLPH School Principal 
Lora Clarke 
Jr. Kindergarten Director 
Maria Cortese 
 

CONTACT 
Email: parish.olph@rcav.org  
Website: www.olphchurch.ca  
Parish Office: 604-224-4344  
OLPH School: 604-228-8811  
Jr. Kindergarten: 
jrkindergarten@olphbc.ca  
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Centennial Inauguration: Let Your Delights Be Found In God 

Olphchurchvancouver 

 

                                      H e r e  I  a m  L o r d ,  I  c o m e  t o  d o  y o u r  w i l l .  –  P s a l m  4 0  

January 15, 2023                                                            2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Dear Parishioners, 
With gratitude and thanksgiving to all the Redemptorists who came before 
us, as well as all parishioners past and present, blessed to be part of this 
community, praise be to God, as we begin our Centennial celebrations this 
weekend. 
 

The inspired words of St Alphonsus, founder of the Redemptorists, is 
central to this celebration. In the Book of Proverbs 8.31 it is written, “My 
delights are to be with the children of men.” Alphonsus’ humble response 
speaks for us all: “Since His delights are to be with you, let yours be found in 
Him.” 
 

St Alphonsus writes, “When you desire His love, without waiting for you to 
approach Him, He will anticipate your desire and will make Himself present 
to you, bringing all those graces and remedies you need. He is only waiting 
for you to speak, to show you that He is near and is ready to listen to you 
and to console you.”  
 
This is Alphonsus message for us: Live every moment of our lives whether 
at work, study or play in loving companionship with the heavenly Father. 
Our hearts are a paradise for God. A place which reflects the beauty and 
awesome wonder of the Creator.  
 

With this assurance of God’s loving presence, we celebrate the Centennial 
of the Redemptorists’ arrival in Vancouver under the patronage of Our Lady 
of Perpetual Help. It has been the mission of the Redemptorists to make 
our Blessed Mother known to all.  Our task as a parish is to continue to 
collaborate in this work, as we journey together in love and holiness as a 
happy, close-knit parish community.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 CENTENNIAL PRAYER 

O Heavenly Father, You gave us your only son, Jesus Christ, to redeem us. 
You guided the Redemptorists to Vancouver to gather us as a community of believers within the 

loving embrace of Our Mother of Perpetual Help. 
We thank you Lord for the gift of our Lady who always listens, prays for us and watches over us. 

As we celebrate one hundred years of faith-filled devotion and worship,  
we ask you to open our hearts that we may receive the many blessings  

You delight in showering upon us. Amen. 
 

Written by: OLPH School, Class of 2023 

 

To this end, starting next Sunday, I will be hosting Sunday dinner for three families every week at the rectory. It is 
an opportunity for you to get to know other members of our community, preferably people you’ve never met! 
You can use this link to sign up. There will be other occasions for us to gather, some faith-driven, some sports 
related and some community-building endeavours. Details will be available in the coming weeks.  It is my hope 
and prayer that this Centennial celebration will build on the solid foundation laid by our predecessors and 
blossom into a deeper faith which will delight God and Our Blessed Mother through our prayers and good works.  
 

                                                          Yours in Christ, 
                         Fr Babu Mathew, CSsR 
 

mailto:jrkindergarten@olphbc.ca
mailto:parish.olph@rcav.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050b4bafaa2da1fb6-dinner#/


PARISH DIRECTORY 
Pastoral Council 
Donna Trasolini 
trasolini@telus.net 
Finance Council 
Kevin Chan 
kchanolph@gmail.com 
Parish Education Committee 
Kate Nemeth | pec@olphbc.ca 
Parish Fundraising Committee 
Sandie Weitz 
sweitz20@gmail.com 
COORDINATORS 
Altar Guild 
Bridget Bird 604-228-9180 
Altar Servers 
Kate Carr 604-730-5640 
Catholic Women’s League 
Lyse Rowledge 
lyse.rowledge@gmail.com 
Children’s Liturgy 
Kathy Mok 
communications.olph@rcav.org 
Craft Group 

Elizabeth Hii   
e1kmhii@gmail.com 
Development & Peace 
Deirdre Webster 604-736-0714 
Eucharistic Ministry 
Kathy Mok 
communications.olph@rcav.org 
Friends of Liguori 
Jesse Gemmell 
friendsofliguori.olph@gmail.com 
Hospitality Ministry 
Gerry Macken 604-222-1369 
Knights of Columbus 
Greg Cowley 
greg.alan.cowley@gmail.com 
Madonna Group 
Monica Cheung 604-739-8837 
Ministry of the Word 
Kathy Mok 
communications.olph@rcav.org 
Music Ministry  
Yenny Lee 
yennyeeun@gmail.com 
Communion to the Sick 
Mary Thompson 604-263-6008 
PREP 
Helina Jolly Rustam  
prep.olph@gmail.com 
Project Advance 
Bertilla Watanabe 604-224-4344 
RCIA 
Bertilla Watanabe  
bwatanabe@rcav.org 
Volunteers Coordinator 
Lara Garcia Carton  
olphchurchvolunteers@gmail.com 

Weddings 
Fr. Babu Mathew 604-224-4344 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dinner With the Redemptorists 
During the Centennial celebrations, Fr Babu and Fr Alfredo will be hosting dinner every Sunday from Jan 22 for 
three families. It's a great opportunity to get to know our priests and fellow parishioners better!  Use this link 
to sign up and indicate what you would like to bring. 
 
2023 Envelopes For Pick-Up 
Your 2023 envelopes are ready to be picked up. They are in the church foyer on weekends (except this 
Saturday) and will be available at the parish office during the week. Although envelopes are still available to 
those who wish to use them, please consider signing up for the Parish Offering Plan to make your Sunday 
Offerings automatic via debit or credit. Thank you. 
 
Sunday Coffee  
If you can help with coffee after the 9am Mass from January to March 2023 please use this link to sign-up 
 
ARCHDIOCESAN EVENTS 
Working Towards Freedom- An Anti-Human Trafficking Webinar 
This FREE one-hour webinar will introduce you to the study guide and how it may be used in various 
settings. The event hosted by the Archdiocese of Vancouver is designed for clergy, religious, parish staff and 
volunteers, educators, members of the Catholic Women’s League or Knights of Columbus, and anyone who 
wishes to learn more about human trafficking. This event will be held on on Wednesday, Feb. 8, 2023 from 
7:00 to 8:00 p.m. Learn more and register at beholdvancouver.org/events. 
 
Lunar New Year Mass with Archbishop Miller 
Join this Lunar New Year's Eucharistic celebration with Archbishop Miller on Jan. 22, 2023 at Our Lady of 
Fatima parish in Coquitlam, at 3:00 p.m. Learn more and register at beholdvancouver.org/events. 
 
*CPC³ Lecture: "Who has Authority in the Catholic Church?" 
Join this public lecture at Catholic Pacific College at Trinity Western University. Archbishop J. Michael Miller 
will be speaking on this most important question of authority in the context of the Catholic Church. Learn 
more and register at beholdvancouver.org/events. 
 
Memorial Masses at Gardens of Gethsemani 
Join one of the two memorial Masses offered on the last Sunday of each month in 2023 for those buried at 
Gardens of Gethsemani and St. Peter's Catholic cemeteries. Mass times are 12:30 p.m. and 2:30 p.m. at the 
Evangelist Chapel on site. Learn more at beholdvancouver.org/events. 
 
Making Sense of Adolescence:  
A video course & discussion facilitated by Kevin Bredeman 
Thursdays, (10 weeks) starting January 5 - March 9, 2023 
Online via Zoom, 7:30 pm - 9:00 pm | $25 cost to register  
Crossing the bridge from childhood to adulthood has never been so daunting. The time of adolescence is 
longer than ever and yet society today offers little support in understanding or facilitating this transition. This 
course is designed to be used by parents, grandparents, teachers, administrators, professionals - anyone who 
desires to make sense of adolescence. Parents of all ages will find this course invaluable as preparation for 
what lies ahead. Click here to register. 
 
As we enter into a new year, the Archdiocese of Vancouver is pleased to offer for the first time: Making Sense 
of Adolescence, a Dr. Neufeld video course with discussion facilitated by Keven Bredeman, M.A. 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 

NEWS & NOTICES 

Make an Insta Video and Win a 3-Day Stay in Birch Bay, Plus Go-Kart Passes 
 

Are you ready to share your faith and inspire others? You can do that on OLPH Parish's new Instagram 
page with your cool videos! The prize for the winning video is a free 3-day stay at the Redemptorist 
cottage in beautiful Birch Bay, WA and Go Kart passes for the whole family! The theme of the video 
is OLPH - My Spiritual Home. It should be a family project no longer than 2 mins in length.  Send a link of 
your video to olphcentennial@gmail.com by Monday Jan 30.   (Image credit: Gonewiththewynns.com) 

Stewardship Reflection 

“After me comes a man who ranks ahead of me because he was before me.” John 1:30 
 

Stewardship is a tag team endeavor.  It takes the right person with the right gifts at the right time.  John 
the Baptist knew it was time to tag out.  Even Pope Emeritus Benedict felt called to step aside.  Is there a 
role in your life where God is calling you to tag out?  “Here I am, Lord; I come to do your 
will”!                                                                                                                                                     
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